Osbournby Newsletter





Friday 13th June 2025

SAFEGUARDING

Safeguarding

Sexuality and Sexual Orientation

As children and young people grow up it's natural for them to develop and express their sexuality in healthy ways. For example, older teenagers might start dating or having relationships, while younger children might show curiosity about sex or the changes that happen during puberty. Many young people also feel unsure about their sexuality or who they're attracted to, or find that their sexuality changes over time.

In school we teach tolerance and understanding that it is OK for people to be different and that we accept others whatever their sexuality or sexual orientation.

If your child raises the topic with you at home listen to what they say. If you want more information Sexuality and sexual orientation | NSPCC is great for advice and support.

Online Safety

National Online Safety believe in empowering parents, carers and trusted adults with the information they need to hold an informed conversation about online safety with their children, should they feel it is needed. This guide focuses on issue's of which we believe trusted adults should be aware of.



Please see attached the information sheet

'7 Questions to Help You Start a Conversation with Your Child about Online Safety'

Co-Regulation Workshop—LAST CHANCE TO SIGN UP!

Spaces are filling up nicely for the Co-Regulation workshop, so please e-mail to let us know if you would like a place.



This event will be taking place in School on Monday 16th June at 2.30pm—4.00pm

This is a FREE event for parents. There will be a free space in afterschool club for your

child while the workshop is taking place.

At the workshop you will learn how to co regulate with your child, to support them when they are dysregulated. Many children become dysregulated when they are told no, are jealous, upset, angry or hurt. These feelings are normal, but it is important for children to manage them in an appropriate way. The workshop will be able to help

Frankie and Jack will be running the workshop and are looking forward to seeing you there.

you support your child at home.







Working together to Safeguard your children



Nothing is more important than the safety of your child. One of the key documents that guide us in how to do this is 'Working together to Safeguard Children 2023: Statutory Guidance'. All adults in school have read this guidance and are trained to understand it fully. We

also regularly teach the children about keeping safe. The department for education has just created an illustrated guide for children, young people and their families that explains how different people and organisations work together to help, support and protect children and families which is attached to this newsletter. They have also made a short video to explain which can be found here:

An animated guide to Working Together to Safeguard Children for children and young people - YouTube

SAFEGUARDING QUESTION OF THE WEEK



Should you keep a secret?

(Never keep secrets that make you feel worried or uncomfortable.)



Bumble Bees need your help......

Miss White and Mrs Brown have asked for parents help.

Please can you bring in any cardboard boxes, cereal boxes, washed out yoghurt pots, toilet roll tubes, anything that the children can use to create beautiful works of art. We use a large amount of these products on a daily basis. Please can you deliver to Mrs

Brown at morning drop off or take to the school office.









Spotlight on...



There are not many schools across the country where the former headteacher retires, and then comes back to help!



Mrs Burn co-ordinates Thrive across the school, works as a TA and kindly stepped up to teach EYFS/Y1 when we were short handed. If a teacher is ever unwell, Mrs Burn is the person who often steps up to the plate.



We are incredibly lucky to have such a kind, caring and talented member of staff with an absolute wealth of knowledge and experience. Thank you Mrs Burn!

Inspire + Mini Olympics

This week the Children from Carpenter and Digger Bees took part in the Inspire+ Mini Olympics. They had a wonderful day participating in all of the celebrations, lots of different sports and even meeting some Olympians and Paralympians.

I am sure that you have heard all about the fun that the children had at the event, but please see some pictures from the day below.

The children have already said that they can't wait to do it all again next year.

Thank you to Mr Johnston, Mrs Burn, Mrs Saunders, Mrs Reford and Mrs O'Connor for all of your hard work yesterday, ensuring all the children had a fabulous day.

A great big THANK YOU goes to Mrs Brown, Mrs Redford and the Children that attend After School Club for making the School Flag. Also to Ada P for making a our Olympic torch. You did a great job Ada!









School Photographs

On Thursday 19th June, Wrates will be in taking School Class Photo's. Please ensure that the children have the correct school uniform on.

We have all the consents from when your child started school, but if you DO NOT wish your child to be included in the class photograph, please contact the school office at enquiries@osbournby-cit.co.uk



Want your child to do well? Attendance Matters...

What can you do?

As a parent or carer, you have an important role in making school attendance a priority. Only keep your child off school when they are genuinely too ill to attend. Book medical appointments and holidays outside of school time whenever possible. And talk to your child's school if you're having difficulties with attendance.



However, it's important to recognise that children with long-term medical conditions, serious mental health challenges, or special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) may encounter ATTENDANCE additional obstacles. For those experiencing complex barriers to attendance, schools should engage in compassionate discussions with both children and their families, collaborating to provide tailored support that meets their specific needs.

PE Kit

Please remember that children should have their PE kit in school at all times.

It should be brought in on a Monday and stay in school all week in lockers or on pegs. VERY occasionally your child may come home in their PE kit. If this is the case, we strongly suggest that you ask your child to take off their PE kit as soon as they get home, pop it back into their PE bag and leave it by the door ready to return to school the following day.



Forest School Sessions -Timetable

Here is the timetable for the rest of the year.

Date	Which class needs arrive in forest school kit?		
Wednesday			
18th June	Class 1 (Miss White and Mrs Burn's Children)		
Wednesday	Class 2 (Marlahastan/a Children)		
25th June	Class 3 (Mr Johnston's Children)		
Wednesday	Class 2 (Mr. Jahnston's Children)		
2nd July	Class 3 (Mr Johnston's Children)		
Wednesday	Class 1 (Miss White and Mrs Burn's Children)		
9th July			
Wednesday	Class 3 (Mr Johnston's Children)		
16th July			

After School Clubs

Spaces are still available if you would like to book on to an After School Club

DAY	CLUB	OPEN TO	Times	Cost	Led by:
Tuesday	Dodgeball	Years 2,3,4,5,6	3:30-4:30	£3.50 per week	Coach Riley
Tuesday	Sewing Club	Years 3,4,5,6	3.30-4.30	£3.50 per week	Mrs Burn
Wednes-	Forest School	Reception to Y6	3:30-4:30	£3.50 per week	Forest School Jo
Thursday	Film Club	Reception to Y6	3:30-4:30	£3.50 per week	Miss White



Safeguarding Children Week

FREE webinars!

Lincolnshire Safeguarding Children Week runs from Monday 23rd to Friday 27th June 2025. It is run by the LSCP – in collaboration with a number of their partners – and they will be hosting a series of 1-hour webinars throughout the week on a variety of topics.



Please see below for details of all the webinars being held during the week, which include links to register your place for each session. Please feel free to register for as many webinars as you'd like!

Some of the webinars are more suitable for parents of older children but we have included them as many of our families have older siblings.

Monday 23rd June - 09:30-10:30am | Neurodiversity

This session, suitable for professionals, parents, and carers, aims to develop an understanding of neurodiversity and how to communicate effectively and put reasonable adjustments in place where needed. The session will cover:

- What can cause communication difficulties?
- Neurodiversity
- Attachment issues
- Trauma
- Learnt behaviour
- Acquired brain injury
- Developmental issues
- Hearing loss
- Lack of exposure to spoken language
- ACEs Adverse Childhood Experiences

Register your place on this session here

Tuesday 24th June - 09:30-10:30am | LGBTQ+ Support

Chris Mattley leads on Diversity, Equality and Inclusion at William Farr CE School and also trains adults and students on behalf of Stonewall.

This session, suitable for both professionals and parents, will focus on how to effectively support young people within the LGBTQ+ community. The session has been written by young people who attend William Farr CE School and reflects on the current climate in the UK, and gives a real insight of how young people would like to be supported.

Register your place on this session here

<u>Thursday 26th June – 09:30-10:30am | Managing children's anxiety and supporting self-esteem</u>

Within this session, Tom Elmer, Training Lead for Healthy Minds Lincolnshire and Mental Health Support Teams (Lincolnshire Partnership NHS Foundation Trust), will be taking a look what anxiety and low self-esteem can look like in young people, what's going on in the brain and body when a young person is experiencing anxiety or low self- esteem, what we can do to support young people, and thinking about relevant resources and services who can help. This session is suitable for both parents/carers and professionals.

Register your place on this session here

Wednesday 25th June – 6:30-7:30pm | Misogyny and Online Harm

The Lincolnshire Domestic Abuse Partnership and Lincolnshire County Council's Stay Safe Team will be delivering this FREE webinar for parents and carers around misogyny and online harm.

During the session they will take a detailed look at:

- What misogyny is and where is it seen?
- The impact misogyny has on young people in Lincolnshire.
- How positive masculinity can help support young men and address violence against women and girls.
- How parents and carers can support young people both online and offline with misogyny.
 Register your place on this session <u>here</u>

<u>Thursday 26th June – 09:30-10:30am | Managing children's anxiety and supporting selfesteem</u>

Within this session, Tom Elmer, Training Lead for Healthy Minds Lincolnshire and Mental Health Support Teams (Lincolnshire Partnership NHS Foundation Trust), will be taking a look what anxiety and low self-esteem can look like in young people, what's going on in the brain and body when a young person is experiencing anxiety or low self- esteem, what we can do to support young people, and thinking about relevant resources and services who can help. This session is suitable for both parents/carers and professionals.

Register your place on this session <u>here</u>

Thursday 26th June – 1:30-2:30pm | Children as victims of Domestic Abuse

This webinar, for both families and professionals, will discuss children as victims of Domestic Abuse, and will be presented by Lu Webb from the Lincolnshire Domestic Abuse Specialist Service (LDASS).

The session will cover:

- The impact of Domestic abuse on children and young people
- How to help children and Young people to recover from domestic abuse

Please be aware that the content of this webinar may be very upsetting or triggering.

Register your place on this session here

Please also see some additional webinars that are available to parents

County Lines Webinar for Parents hosted by Catch 22 17th June

Catch22 is delivering a session for all parents/carers who wish to understand more about County Lines and Child Criminal Exploitation. The event is free to attend and will run on 17th June from 12-1:30pm. Tickets required. Link below

County Lines Awareness Webinar (For Parent/Carers Only) Tickets, Tue, Jun 17, 2025 at 12:00 PM | Event-brite

LSCP Child Safeguarding Week Webinars 23rd June to 27th June

LSCP are working with a range of partners to provide webinars during Child Safeguarding week. From Neurodiversity, LGBTQ+ Support, misogyny and online harm to managing children's anxiety and supporting self esteem. This is a great opportunity to hear to learn more about a range of topics from professionals in their field. All workshops are free to sign up for. Follow the link to explore: Lincolnshire Safeguarding Children Week

Dates for your Diary

Date	Event	Notes
16th June	Co-Regulation Workshop	2.30pm—4pm (Free spaces available in Nightingales to parents attending this workshop)
19th June	Class School Photos	
27th June	St George's Year 6 Induction Day	For Year 6 pupils only
30th June	Bikeability	Bikeability starts for 4 days (Years 5&6)
4th July	School Reports go out	
8th July	Sports Afternoon	
9th-11th July	Year 5&6 PGL Trip	
16th July	Carpenter Bees Afternoon Performance	1.45pm—3.30pm
17th July	Carpenter Bees Evening Performance	16.45pm—18.30pm
18th July	Disco/Prom	All Year Groups
22nd July	Last Day of Term 6	



SCHOOL TERMS AND HOLIDAYS 2025/2026

TERM 1 (Autumn)

First Day of Term Thursday 4th September 2025

Last Day of Term Thursday 23rd October 2025

TERM 2

First Day of Term Monday 3rd November 2025

Last Day of Term Friday 19th December 2025

TERM 3 (Spring)

First Day of Term Tuesday 6th January 2026

Last Day of Term Friday 13th February 2026

TERM 4

First Day of Term Monday 23th February 2026

Last Day of Term Thursday 2nd April 2026

TERM 5 (Summer)

First Day of Term Tuesday 21st April 2026

May Bank Holiday Monday 4th May 2026

Last Day of Term Friday 22nd May 2026

TERM 6

First Day of Term Monday 1st June 2026

Last Day of Term Wednesday 22nd July 2026

** TRAINING DAYS (School closed to pupils) **

Tuesday 2nd September 2025

Wednesday 3rd September 2025

Friday 24th October 2025



Celebration Assembly

Each Friday, we hold a celebration assembly to recognise the hard work and achievements of our pupils.

We awarded "Worker of the Week" to:

Bumblebees - Conner

Digger Bees - Dexter

Carpenter Bees - Ronnie



And we also awarded "Osbournby All Star" to:



Bumblebees - Ada

Digger Bees - Daisy

Carpenter Bees - All of year 4 for the MTC!

"Forest School Award" - Emmeline





Lunchtime Legend Award— Ronnie

Well done to all of the children that took part in the Inspire+ Mini Olympics this week.

